PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of remote meeting held on13th April 2021

Published in accordance with the Local Authorities (Coronavirus) (Meetings) (Wales) Regulations 2020 Act and may be subject to amendment when the Minutes are considered for approval at the next Meeting of the Council. 
PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors  Mrs G Richards, 

Mrs R A Talbot, Mr N Bolt,   Mrs W Fitzgerald Mrs C Pugh, Mrs M Colwill, Mrs S Tucker, Mr M Porch, Mrs R Thomas Mr G Alban

APOLOGIES

Councillor Mrs G Richards

Councillor Mr Ken Evans tendered his resignation with immediate effect prior to the meeting.

The Chairman formally recorded his grateful thanks for the help and support provided by Councillor Evans during his time on the Council.  It was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent to Councillor Evans.
12.21. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance
12.21.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
None
12.21.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th March 2021 were approved
12.21.04  MATTERS ARISING

Drainage of Gors Common
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that following discussions with the City Council the cost of drainage improvements on the Common would be prohibitively expensive and impractical. However some tree planting is planned at the lower end of the Common which may assist with the drainage problem.
12.21.05  CORRESPONDENCE
None
12.21.06  NEWSLETTER
To be published shortly
12.21.07 FINANCE REPORT

(a) Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021
A summary of the key points of the above legislation as they affect the community council were received and noted.

The main areas of interest include elections, general power of competence, public participation including access to meetings, duty to publish annual reports.
(b) Internal Audit the appointment of I D Bowen &Co as the Council's internal auditor for the forthcoming financial year was approved
(c) Invoices for Payment
The following invoices were approved for Payment
One Voice Wales                                    Subscription 2021/22                   £512.00

Clerks Expenses                                     Oct/ March 2021                          £186.96

Mr R D Thomas                                     V Hall Grounds Maintenance       £220.00

I D Bowen and Co                                  Payroll service                             £192.00

12.21.08 WEB SITE
Upgrade in progress

12.21.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field
Councillor Porch reported that football training and matches have recommenced following the lifting of restrictions on organised sport.

Cricket matches are due to commence on 1st May and any overlap with football will need to be considered as and when the situation may arise.

It was noted that the resurfacing of the car park is in progress and car parking will need to managed whilst this work is proceeding.

It was agreed that the Scouts  steel container could be painted to improve the its appearance on the sports field.

It was noted that the recent arborist report indicated the presence of Ash die back in two trees surrounding the Sports Field which will need to be felled. 
Village Hall
Councillor Pugh reported that the cleaning of the external area has greatly improved the appearance of the Village Hall. It was agreed that the fridge in the Boiler Room now needs to be disposed of.  It was noted that the transfer of Busy Bees is in progress and should be finalised shortly.
Environment
Councillor Fitzgerald reported concerns over the planned cycle way which will affect the parking of vehicles by residents on Gorseinon Road.  The matter is due for discussion by the City Council when further information will be available.

It was noted that recently planted Christmas tree is suffering from wind burn due to its exposed position and will need to monitored over the next few months.

The upgrade of the children's playground is in progress and rubberised matting is to be used to improve the  surrounding area including the zip wire. 

It was noted that the issue of the monitoring the impact of new traffic schemes required under the LDP appears  not to have  been carried out and the matter has been raised with the City Council.
Police
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that two PCSO's are now covering the area including Penllergaer.  It is hoped to their contact details can be included in the next Newsletter.
12.21.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.
The following applications were approved

2021/0575   Mr J. Edwards, 44, Home Farm Way
                    Single storey side and rear extension.

2021/0656    Ms Claire Burton, 38, Swansea Road
                     Two storey side/rear extension and single storey rear extension

2021/0787    Demolition of Poundstretcher and construction of supermarket and               
                    associated works.
12.21.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

Councillor Mrs C Pugh enquired as to the latest position regarding the replacement benches near the Common.  It was also noted that the placement of commemorative benches on Council owned land  need to agreed with the City Council
Councillor Mrs M Colwill expressed concern at the amount of litter on Gors Common 

Concern was also expressed at the amount of dog waste being discarded in the area and the lack of sufficient dog bins.
Councillor Mrs Rebecca Thomas reported a problem with the school crossing lights which appear to be faulty and a danger to persons using the crossing.
12.21.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING.11th May 2021
D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
